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Communication received from Belgium 
concerning its policies regarding the 

management of Plutonium 
 

 

 

 

 

1.  The Secretariat has received a note verbale dated 6 August 2010 from the Permanent Mission of 
Belgium to the IAEA in the enclosures of which the Government, in keeping with Belgium’s 
commitment under the Guidelines for the Management of Plutonium (contained in INFCIRC/5491 of 
16 March 1998 and hereinafter referred to as the “Guidelines”) and in accordance with Annexes B and 
C of the Guidelines, has made available annual figures for holdings of civil unirradiated plutonium and 
the estimated amounts of plutonium contained in spent civil reactor fuel as of 31 December 2008 and 
as of 31 December 2009, as well as a correction of estimated amounts of plutonium contained in spent 
civil reactor fuel as of 31 December 2007. In addition, a declaration according to Article 14 of the 
Guidelines for the Management of Plutonium is enclosed to the note verbale. 
 
2.  In light of the request expressed by Belgium in its note verbale of 1 December 1997 concerning 
its policies regarding the management of plutonium (INFCIRC/549 of 16 March 1998), the note 
verbale of 6 August 2010 and the enclosures thereto are attached for the information of all Member 
States. 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 
1 A modification to this document was issued on 17 August 2009 (INFCIRC/549/Mod.1) 
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Subject: Informal group on plutonium — guidelines for management of plutonium — 
communication from Belgium for the years 2007, 2008 and 2009 
 
 
The Permanent Mission of Belgium to the IAEA presents its compliments to the Director General of 
the International Atomic Energy Agency and has the honour to refer to his Note Verbale No. 2818 of 
1 December 1997, to which were attached the guidelines concerning the measures which the Belgian 
Government has decided to apply to the management of plutonium. 
 
In accordance with Belgium’s commitments pursuant to those guidelines, the Permanent Mission 
attaches hereto the following information on the amounts of plutonium on Belgian territory: 
 
– A correction to Annex C for the situation at the end of 2007; 
– Annex B of the guidelines for management of plutonium covering holdings of civil unirradiated 

plutonium in Belgium, and Annex C of the guidelines relating to estimated amounts of 
plutonium contained in spent civil reactor fuel in 2008; 

– Annex B of the guidelines for management of plutonium covering holdings of civil unirradiated 
plutonium in Belgium, and Annex C of the guidelines relating to estimated amounts of 
plutonium contained in spent civil reactor fuel in 2009; 

– A short declaration concerning the figures according to Article 14 of the guidelines. 
 
The Permanent Mission of Belgium to the IAEA takes this opportunity of reiterating to the Director 
General of the International Atomic Energy Agency the assurances of its highest esteem. 
 
       Vienna, 6 August 2010 
 
       [stamp of the Embassy of Belgium, Vienna] 
 




















